Changes to the account numbers of the existing transaction accounts held by natural persons – non-residents, and supply of taxpayer’s identification number (OIB)
Dear customers – holders of non-resident accounts in OTP banka,

In accordance with the relevant CNB Decision on the Manner of Opening of Transaction Accounts, as of 1st June 2013 OTP banka will allocate new numbers to the non-resident accounts held by natural persons.

Given that the transaction accounts of non-resident natural persons that have been and will have been opened before 1st June 2013 start with number “36“, the bank is obligated to adjust those numbers to the newly provided structures whereby those accounts will start with number  “32“.

In case some funds are remitted to an old account number once the numbering is changed, the bank will automatically transfer those funds to the new account number. However, we recommend that you advise all potential payers/principals about this change to your account number and IBAN.
In addition, as of 1st June 2013 all customers – natural persons, whether residents or non-residents, have to supply their taxpayers’ identification numbers (OIB) to the bank, as it will constitute mandatory information in the bank’s records, regardless of the type of products/services you have contracted. This number will be a precondition for free disposal of the funds in one’s account.  
You can request the Croatian Tax Authorities to issue you a taxpayer’s identification number (OIB). The procedure is rather simple and fast, and is free of charge. 
If you have already been issued the taxpayer’s identification number (OIB), you are kindly requested to deliver it to the bank in a way to fill in the form enclosed, which you can send to the bank at your convenience:

· by regular mail to the address: OTP banka d.d., Kontakt centar, Vukovarska 19, 20000 Dubrovnik 

· by fax, to number +385 (0) 62 201 295

· by bringing it personally to the closest branch.

If you still have no taxpayer’s identification number (OIB), OTP banka can request one to be issued to you. In order to do that, we would need the following documents:

· signed power of attorney for applying for OIB (as enclosed hereto)

· signed Application for Issuance of OIB (as enclosed hereto; please, fill in page one only)

· passport copy (if you are an EU citizen and do not possess a passport, you can enclose a copy of your ID card or a copy of another identification document valid in the country of citizenship, supported by evidence of citizenship).

The power of attorney does NOT have to be notarised. 
The filled in and signed original copies of the power of attorney and application, and a copy of the identification document must be sent exclusively by mail to the following address: 
OTP banka d.d.

Kontakt centar

Vukovarska 19

20000 Dubrovnik

Hrvatska

The existing cards with the old account number can still be used without restriction (provided you have delivered us your OIB) until their expiry date.

You are welcome to visit your nearest branch and request a new card with a new account number to be issued to you.  
Should you require more information about the new account number and OIB, please do not hesitate to visit any of our branches or call our contact centre at 062 201 555.

